
Jarvis Township Meeting 
September 20, 2022 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Jason Helldoerfer, Monica Hartlein and Nathan Hovatter 
were in attendance. Also in attendance were Supervisor Andrea May, Highway Commissioner Dale 
Grapperhaus, Assessor Jessica Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to accept the minutes of the 
August Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Nathan Hovatter to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
Scheffel Boyle reported on the Township Audit.  Township is in fine financial shape. 
 
Supervisor Andrea May reported that the township is having a problem getting the vaccine for Flu Shot 
Clinic.  Will update the board at the next meeting. 
 
The township will be setting up their Annual Sexual Harassment Prevention Training.  Date will be 
announced. 
 
Under New Business: 
 
City of Troy Engineer Tom Cissell made a presentation on the Multi-Use Trail extension.  Nathan 
Hovatter made a motion to pass a resolution in favor of the trail with a second from Monica Hartlein. All 
voted aye. 
 
Supervisor May reported that the Health Insurance premiums will be going up 8 ½%.  Jim Lyons is 
looking into other options.  Will need to make a decision by December 1st. 
 
The board talked about Arrow Wood Subdivision.  When the roads meet township standards, we will 
maintain them.  
 
Chamber of Commerce fundraiser is set for October.  Township will be purchasing a table. 
 
Assessor Jessica Dudley made a short report.  There is only one residential complaint and one 
commercial complaint.  
 



Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus made a short report.  The township has been sweeping excess 
rock off the road, mowing and doing some ditch work.  
 
Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on October 18, 2022.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


